SAC Meeting Minutes

8/20/2013

Attendees: Karen Bursey, Anne Marie Dominguez, Melissa Gregory, John Williams, Jay Lokken, Eric Schmid, Peggy Davis, Chad Haines, Jeanine McDonald, Bud Heifort, Ted Gorgos, Rollie Broulliard and Amanda Olson (special guest)
Absent:  None

Note:  Dates for future meetings are September 18, October 23, November 20, December 18, January 15, February 19, March19, April 16, May 21.

*Meeting commenced at 6:00 pm in the Marian Rooms with opening prayer.

1.) First order of business -  Welcome new SAC members 

a. Update SAC roster and emails

b. Review vision, rules and outlook – Discussed the purpose of SAC and the expectations of members.
· Confidentiality – we will be discussing issues that need to remain confidential only to be discussed among committee members.

·  Response to Parents – Parents that wish to have something discussed need to submit their concern individually (either by letter or email) and include their name.  SAC members will not represent any issues anonymously on behalf of a parent.  However, we need to encourage the parent to take the initiative in order to achieve resolution.
c. Reviewed Articles and read By Laws.
**Motion made to approve meeting notes May 2013, seconded, and unanimously approved.
2.)  Introductions - Melissa
3.)  Principal’s Report – Karen

a. Enrollment numbers

· Pre-K is full and on waiting list

· Loss - family of 4

b. Staffing

· Lost two teachers during the summer but also hired two and will submit announcements once finalized.
· We will be outsourcing Spanish this year

· Hired a computer teacher for Thursday / Friday

c. End of Year Evaluation (2012-2013)
· Reviewed accomplishments – Policies enacted / revised - athletics, sexual harassment policy/reporting and fundraising.   - Updated school web site, revised By Laws, Instituted a new lunch caterer, implemented new nomination committee, and participated in Archdiocesan Parish Visitation.  
· Major issues discussed – 4th grade survey, website/taglines, and tuition/salaries.

*Special “Thank You for all your support last year” goes out to Eric for the Web site, Amanda for all the marketing updates, Rollie for the financial news and Chad for attending meetings as a representative of parish council.

       4.)  Marketing – Taglines updates
· Amanda put forth suggestions for Taglines in a survey format and was able to submit very helpful information.  Conclusion, we still have a ways to go.  We are determined to continue our efforts to resolve.  We agreed the intention of our Tagline is to be unique and represent the heart of what Sacred Heart is all about.

5.)  School web site is live!
· Eric has it up and running.  Something new and exciting - a button that one can press on their cell phone to acquire immediate web site access. Details to follow.

6.)  Lunch policy / Ordering lunches
· Reviewed revised lunch policy which includes purpose, general information, procedures and reimbursable meals.
· Note that families have until 29th to order their first month

7.)  Budget / Salaries

· Rollie presented committee with updates this summer.  New sod, new carpet, new floor (science), tile for gathering space, 14 new computers.

· Chad presented SAC with a Faculty/Staff Retention Proposal.  Intention for articulating this proposal sheds light on an issue that passionately needs to be addressed.  In order for us to compete, we need to find financial means to support our teachers.  One in which salaries are competitive.  Alternatives listed in the proposal will be presented to the parish council.  Continued discussion regarding this subject will be included in future SAC meetings.
8.)  New Business

· Provided Same Sex Marriage hand out

· What’s the buzz

**Meeting concluded at 7:30 with closing prayer

Respectfully,

John C. Williams

Secretary

Sacred Heart Catholic School Advisory Council
